
May 21, 2021 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

Re: Advice No. W21-05-01, Compliance Filing 
UG-200568, Cascade Natural Gas Corporation General Rate Case 

Dear Mr. Johnson, 

Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade or Company) submits the attached filing in 
compliance with Commission Order No. 05 (Order 05), issued in conclusion to the Company’s 
2020 general rate case in docket No. UG-200568.  The Company submits the following revisions 
to its Tariff WN U-3, which are stated to become effective June 1, 2021: 

Seventh Revision Sheet No. 6 
Seventh Revision Sheet No. 6-A 
Second Revision Sheet No. 6-B 
Seventh Revision Sheet No. 25 

  Sixty-Third Revision Sheet No. 503                        

Eleventh Revision Sheet No. 597 
Twentieth Revision Sheet No. 663 
Eighth Revision Sheet No. 663-A 
First Revision Sheet No. 663-B 

   First Revision Sheet No. 663-C 
        Forty-Seventh Revision Sheet No. 504  First Revision Sheet No. 663-D
        Forty-Sixth Revision Sheet No. 505 First Revision Sheet No. 663-F 
        Sixty-Fourth Revision Sheet No. 511 First Revision Sheet No. 663-G 
        Fifty-Eighth Revision Sheet No. 570 First Revision Sheet No. 663-H 

In accordance with the terms adopted in Order 05 in docket UG-200568, this filing will decrease 
the Company’s revenues by $390,563 or 0.15 percent.  In addition, Cascade was unable to 
directly tie two restating adjustments (R-1 and R-6) as explained within Order 05 with the results 
reflected within the Order 05 Attachment; regardless, Cascade adjusted its results to reflect the 
Commission’s overall revenue decrease of $390,563.  Furthermore, Cascade will be seeking for 
clarification or reconsideration on one discreet adjustment. 

The tariff changes proposed herein are consistent with the tariff revisions proposed in the Direct 
Testimony of Pamela J. Archer included in the Company’s initial general rate case filing as 
Exhibit PJA-1T.  The exception to these changes is schedule No. 597, which is revised in order 
to zero out rates in effect November 1, 2020, per WUTC Pipeline Replacement Policy Statement. 
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The following files are electronically submitted as part of this filing: 
 

 UG-200568, CNG Tariffs, 05.21.21.pdf 
 UG-200568, CNG Legislative Tariffs, 05.21.21.pdf 

UG-200568, CNGC GRC Model (WA) - 2019EOP WP, 05.21.21.xlsx 
UG-200568, CNG Schedule 597 WP, 05.21.21.xlsx 
 

Questions regarding this filing should be directed to Michael Parvinen at (509) 734-4593. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Michael Parvinen 
 
Michael Parvinen 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 
8113 W. Grandridge Blvd. 
Kennewick, WA  99336-7166 
michael.parvinen@cngc.com 
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